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Orientation for Full-time International Students in AY2022

Congratulations on your enrollment! This is International Center of Meiji Gakuin University (MGU).
We will hold an orientation for Full-time International Students, a general meeting of the Foreign Students Association (FOSA)

and a welcome party as follows. We welcome all the Full-time International Students regardless of faculty or department.

#¢Who are Full-time International Students?
At MGU, "the students without Japanese nationality who belong to the regular course with a status of residence of "Student""
are called "Full-time International Students". It doesn't matter if you enrolled in the entrance exam for the privately funded
international students.
As of February 2022, those who are applying for a status of residence of "Student" are also included since the issuance of

new visas has been suspended due to the policy of the Japanese government.

mOrientation for the Full-time International Students (Video streaming)
We will send you the URL of the orientation video via Port Hepburn #%1 5+ / Information on April 1st (Fri.). Please be
sure to watch it as we will give you important information before starting your university life, such as renewal of status of

residence and reduction of tuition fees.

mGeneral meeting of FOSA / Welcome Party for Full-time International Students (scheduled to be held online in late April)
Information will be sent via Port Hepburn %15t / Informatione in mid-April.
FOSA is an official organization belonging to the International Center, which was established for the purpose of deepening
friendship among Full-time International Students, exchanging information and social contribution activities in / out of
MGU. This is an association of all the Full-time International Students of MGU from all over the world and is operated by
the leaders of Full-time International Students.
Every Full-time International Student becomes a member of FOSA at the entrance of MGU.
The General Meeting is an important annual meeting to determine the leaders and activity plans of the FOSA for 2022, so
all the members are requested to attend. At the welcome party, senior international students will also participate and deepen

exchanges with new students. Please join us not to miss this good chance to make friends.

[Information regarding Tuition Reduction for Privately Funded International Students]
MGU has a tuition reduction and exemption system for privately funded international students whose status of residence is
"Student".
We will determine the recipients by the conditions based on the rules (such as grades and financial distress).
The exemption amount is 30% of the tuition fee. For details, please see the application guidelines posted via Port Hepburn
4151 / Information and the orientation video for the Full-time International Students.

X Note

-As a general rule, you need to [obtain a student visal and jopen a bank account]in advance.

+Under the current regulations, you cannot apply for a tuition reduction and exemption during the semester of long-term

study abroad under a program by university, faculty, or department (Scholarship for long-term study abroad is available).



< Contact Information >
International Center
Email: cicet@mguad.meijigakuin.ac.jp

9:20-11:45, 12:30-16:25(Closed on Saturdays)

Yokohama (Building 10, 1F)
Tel: 045-863-2190

Shirokane (Building 2, 1F)
Tel:03-5421-5423



